CG Chief Petty Officers Association
Grand Haven Chapter

Minutes of 09 September 11 Meeting

1845 Meeting Called to Order

Members in attendance: BMC Fiore (President), BMCS Beatty (Vice), MKCS Heimbuch, BMCS McKay, BMC Hansberger, QMC Reed, BMC Karpin, ITC Andersen, BMC Williams, Chief Ruterbusch.
Members Excused: ETC Vandlen (Treasurer), MSTC Hemminger (Secretary)
Pledge of Allegiance

Review of Minutes from 12 August: Minutes approved.
Treasures Report: Current balance is $5006.82.
Communications: BMC Fiore reports National has our Chapter with 45 dues paying members; we also have 4 prospects. We have been approved to be tax exempt for another year. . 

Membership Report: We have received pledges of membership from 5 additional Chief’s, next month’s membership should be 50!

Public Affairs: The article on Boonies Living Legacy final draft is completed. BMC Fiore will send to the National Secretary for inclusion in the Chief’s magazine.
Webmaster: All minutes should now be on the website.
Fundraising: NTR.

Activities: Looks like we’ll have a good turnout for next week’s golf outing.
Community Involvement: The Chapter will be flipping burgers at the Grand Haven Legion on Friday, 30 September.
Standing Rules and Regulation: They are signed and good to go.
Old Business: 
· Adopt A Highway: Next pick-up date is Saturday 24 September.
GH Chapter Coins: We have them, they are available for purchase: $5 for Chapter members, $10 for all others. Send an email and check to MSTC Hemminger if you want some.

· GH Chapter Logo and Apparel: HSC Girvin is working on his quote.  Dave Karpin suggested we get another quote now that our artwork is approved, and volunteered to get one.
· Election of Officers: BMCS McKay is soliciting nominations; please approach the member and ask him if he’s interested before nominating him for an elected position.
· Life Float Restoration: We have a new float, wrap, and line stored at Tony’s 

New Business
· 180 Reunion: Chapter received $195 from last years. The Chapter received some blame for the poor turnout. Motion to make it a “Black Hull” reunion next year. Motion passed with some protest.
· CG Flags: This is still an ongoing project. 
· Chapter Coins: Motion to bring chapter coins to all meetings and present them when challenged. Failure to do so will cost you a dollar; payable in denominations of one. 
· Thanksgiving Dinner Giveaway: The Chapter voted to donate $50 to each unit for a Thanksgiving dinner. 
· 2011 Boonie Golf Outing Hospice Donation: Chapter voted to donate $500 to Hospice of Holland with a letter to Ann.

· Chapter voted to donate $50 to the Heart Walk of America.
· Chapter voted to donate $50 to MK2 Sean Bretz Foundation for Brain Aneurisms. 
Good of the Order

???
Next Meeting 09 OCT, Grand Haven Legion Post.

Meeting adjourned.

